EXHIBIT 9

MEMO

To: Bishop Moreno

Bishop Kicanas Father Van Wagner

Fred Allison

From: June Kellen

Date: September 24, 2002

Re: Conversation with Tom Murphy

Tom called me today in reference to Fr. John Doran and the report by K E alleging molestation as a child.

Tom advises that letters go out to all parishes where Doran has served. This is in the light that a damaging letter dated April 25, 1966 to His Excellency (Bishop Green) from

I (the last name is difficult to read) at the suggestion of Father Enright who was on the staff at Brophy College Prep then was in our archives file.

Tom advised we to notify K is E that this file was missed since Doran was deceased and that an allegation was discovered dating to 1966 against Doran. He asked that we state that this was unintentional and that we would immediately notify the parishes where he served while a priest in the Diocese of Tucson. He said as far as Phoenix is concerned when it became a diocese in 1969, they would need to take responsibility in notifying parishes where he had served while their priest.

Tom states that in order for the Diocese of Tucson to be as transparent as possible it behooves us to go through all priests files in archives and otherwise, living and dead to seek any reports or allegations of sexual misconduct. This new found information then should be released to the proper parishes where served.

After my conversation to Tom, I received a call back from Sr. Mary Ann Winters, Chancellor-Phoenix and Father Diskan, Vice Chancellor on speakerphone. They had spoken to Bishop O'Brien and he wants to cooperate with us on doing the proper procedure in this case. I told him what Tom Murphy advised and they were a bit hesitant to get too involved. They said they would meet with the man but would not incriminate themselves as to what was in their files. Sr. Mary Ann stated that Fr. Doran's faculties were removed after he retired in about 1994 for sexual misconduct. I believe he retired in 1991. Sister stated that it was okay for the Diocese of Tucson to put the names of the Phoenix parishes on our web site according to Bishop O'Brien and she will get that information to me.

Tom thinks it may be a good idea for the three bishops to visit about this so we are all in agreement and on the same page.

Thank you.

a,